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	a thinking-caring learning community
	

	Information for Parents

Nursery to P7: email / copy per family via oldest child
	

	Wednesday 7 November 2018
	


Our School Aims        We believe that each of us can confidently: 

· Be ambitious, imaginative and creative

· Make healthy choices to take care of ourselves, others, and our environment 
· Seek new challenges to learn together to achieve our goals

· Explore, be involved in, and build up our community

Modelling attitudes and behaviour; thinking before we do or say something:

Is it true?   Is it helpful?   Is it inspiring? (build up?)   Is it needed?   Is it kind?”   t-h-i-n-k

Tynewater Primary School - a thinking-caring learning community Information for Parents 7/11/18

Dear Parents / Carers and Pupils,
	Please find the following items attached by email / enclosed:
	For:

	Diary Information from 22 October to 21 December 2018
	Nursery to P7

	Information on booking our P1 to P7 Parent-Pupil-Teacher meetings in January 2019:
Tuesday 15 January from 16.00 to 18.30 (end of last appointment);
Thursday 17 January from 16.00 to 18.30 (end of last appointment);
Friday 25 January from 13.15 to 15.45 (end of last appointment).
The system will go live on Wednesday 7 November at 19.00 and will accept bookings until Friday 7 December at 09.00.
	P1 to P7

	Details of our Parent Council, Staff and Pupils’ termly Reading Cloud Book Review Competition
	P1 to P7


Student Teachers Señorita Júlia Martínez and Señorita Francisca Valenzuela, from the University of Tarragon, Spain, who have been working with Nursery / P1 and P3 respectively since 17 September, will complete their Erasmus placements during the week beginning 17 December.
From Friday 11 January 2019, Mr Martindale (Primary 6 Teacher) will not work / teach on a Friday.  Mrs MacInnes will teach Primary 6 on Friday mornings and liaise with Mr Martindale about what is taught.  Mr Martindale will continue to be involved in Teachers’ work for ten or so Friday afternoons as we continually improve learning in our school.
Thank you to:
All who made donations of groceries, flowers, fruit and vegetables for our Harvest Thanksgiving Assembly led by Primary 1 on Friday 12 October 2018.  Items were sorted and distributed by P7 pupils to twenty-one senior citizens in Roman Camp Court; four residents in Crichton Terrace, and one resident in Cousland.
Friday Assemblies for Nursery to P7 Pupils from 09.00 to 09.45 are open to any Parents. Classes will make their presentations as follows:

	26 October
	Head Teacher
	  2 November
	AM Nursery
	  7 December
	Singing Practice for 21 Dec

	
	
	  9 November
	P7
	14 December
	

	
	
	16 November
	P6
	21 December
	P4 + P5

Lead our

Christmas

Assembly

	
	
	23 November
	P5
	
	

	
	
	30 November
	P4
	
	


[image: image5.emf]Our Afternoon Nursery Class will make their presentation on Wednesday 14 November from 14.55 to 15.15 in our Dining Area.
Helping to raise funds for BBC Children in Need 

Friday 16, Thursday 22 and Friday 30 November
Breakfast from 07.45 to 08.30 (final serving) for pupils, parents and staff for at least a £1 donation per person (payable at the counter), served by P7 pupils supervised by Mrs Fraser (Kitchen Manager), Mrs Thompson and Mrs Faulds on 16 November; by Mrs Fraser and Mr Lawson on Thursday 22 and Friday 30 November.  On Friday 16 November, for an additional donation of AT LEAST 50p via the Breakfast counter or their Class Teacher, pupils, staff and parents can wear their pyjamas!
· Please note nursery pupils must be accompanied by a parent/carer.

· Please enter our Dining Area by the School Reception and sign the Class Lists.
· Firstly, pupils should go to their cloakroom to store their schoolbags and jackets. 

· Once pupils have eaten their breakfast they can go into the playground from 08.30 via the P1 to P4 door and the P5 to P7 door.

· From 08.00 to 08.45, the help of a few parents in supervising children clearing away their trays would be greatly appreciated.

	Saturday 24 November from 09.30 to 12.30
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	General Tidy of our School Vegetable Garden and Learning Garden 10.50 to 11.10 Break for tea / coffee / biscuits
All parents, accompanied pupils and staff are welcome.


	Friday 30 November: ‘Dress Down’ morning (details to be issued by our Parent Council) and Nursery to P7 Open Times

	From
	To
	Please come to our Open Time for Parents / Carers, younger children, Grandparents and Senior Citizens on Friday 30 November 2018

	08.30
	09.00
	Morning Nursery Open Time

	09.00
	09.45
	Nursery to P7 Assembly led by P4   

· All Parents, younger children and Grandparents and Senior Citizens are welcome.

· Please invite / bring along any Senior Citizens whom you know

	09.45
	11.00
	Open Time Café for Parents, younger children, Grandparents and Senior Citizens, and Staff from 10.25 to 10.45

The Café will be organised and operated by our Parent Council and Community Pupil Voice-Leadership Group

Donations of home-baking are most welcome. 

	11.00

11.00

11.20

11.40
	12.00

11.20

11.40

12.00
	Open Time for Parents, younger children, Grandparents and Senior Citizens to visit respective P1 to P7 Classes so that children can share aspects of their recent learning:

Pupils in 1st Class share their learning
Pupils in 2nd Class share their learning

Pupils in 3rd Class share their learning

	12.30
	13.10
	Afternoon Nursery Open Time


Could all P1 to P7 pupils please bring their PE (Physical Education) / Gym Kit each Monday morning, and take home their PE Kit each Friday to be washed ready for Monday morning?
Teachers are finding that a growing number of pupils are simply not bringing any PE Kit. This is limiting opportunities for children to learn by fully engaging in Physical Education.
In our A to Z of Information for Parents as given at each Primary 1 intake and communicated on our School website, we ask that pupils bring the following for PE (Physical Education) / Gym – both indoors and outdoors:

· a gym kit bag (This can be ordered with pupils’ uniform.)
· black plimsolls or trainers with light coloured soles for our gym floor
· plain navy blue / blue shorts / tracksuit bottoms – not football team shorts
· a white or yellow school polo-shirt or t-shirt – not football team tops
· plain white or plain coloured socks
PE Kit bags and clothing can be bought through our school clothing Supplier Image Scotland.

Every parent’s co-operation is much appreciated by Teachers and Support Staff.
Could Parents please ensure that their child brings to school only items that he / she really needs for school?
Rings, earrings, necklaces and neck chains can be extremely dangerous, especially in the playground and at PE / Gym, and are very much discouraged.
There is no need for pupils to bring toys or soft toys – small or large; cards that are being collected, and fidget spinners.  Not bringing these items saves Teachers and Learning Assistants’ time when they are lost, misplaced, left behind, broken or ‘stolen’.

We ask that pupils do not bring pencil cases to school.  Pupils receive everything that they need at school ensuring equal resources for everyone: no one-upmanship; no items ‘going missing’ or being forgotten – saving a lot of time and maximizing space on table-tops (very small areas) and in pupils’ trays. We always encourage children to carry out any written Learning Beyond School with the highest standards of handwriting and presentation, so pencil case items can be used for this.
Can pupils please not bring lollipops to school to prevent possible choking?
Again, every parent’s support is much appreciated by Teachers and Support Staff.
Hygiene and trying to avoid the Norovirus (‘winter vomiting disease’)
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	Could we please make every effort to ensure that children wash their hands thoroughly after being at the toilet; before eating any food, and regularly throughout any given day.  Also can we please encourage children to keep their fingers; pencils, and pens out of their mouth. We realize this is not easy!  


Please remember children should stay at home for 48 hours after the Norovirus symptoms have stopped to avoid it spreading further.
Parental support is much appreciated by staff. Could parents please: 

· Ensure that you telephone our School Office before 08.45 to provide the reason why your child / children is absent from school?  The school needs to account for the whereabouts of every child each day as early as possible.
· Make sure that your child / children arrive at school for a 08.45 start?
· Help your child / children to know how to use a knife and fork at lunchtime / mealtimes as a social skill / life skill?  
Our A to Z of Information for Parents on our school website provides full details of our school’s practices and procedures.

As always, please feel free to speak with me if you have any feedback, questions, suggestions, concerns, or simply need to talk through something.  I am always happy to meet with you and speak with you about any matter relating to your child(-ren), improving learning and  our school.
All staff look forward to working with you each day to maximize progress in your child(-ren)’s learning.
With best wishes for our Winter Term,               Douglas Lawson    Head Teacher 









page 1 of 4
page 4 of 4

